Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: June11, 2025
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Thomas Shafer – Associate Supervisor



Jon Groth – Vice-Chairman 








Wes Evans – Treasurer







Kevin Hicks – Supervisor




Joel Noland - Supervisor

Paul Malow -Supervisor

Richard Meyer- Supervisor
Linda Ely – Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD District Administrator





Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Bob Flagor- Associate Supervisor
Sandy Podsaid- Boat Inspector

Art Colline - Landowner
The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Introductions were made around the room.

Jon Groth moved, and Kevin Hicks and Richard Myer both seconded the motion to approve May’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Richard Myer moved, Kevin Hicks seconded the motion to approve May’s financial reports. Joel Noland asked the board to think about moving some of our funds from the business account to invest in a local government Investment Pool to make more interest in order to have extra funding for possible projects.  MOTION CARRIED.  
Next on the agenda is Corey Bonsen, NRCS with the following updates: Corey did not have any updates for this month.  
Next on the agenda is Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC with the following updates:

Agency Report

· Idaho Code Cleanup Act, April 2025

· State agencies are directed to dig into statute and search out any code that is obsolete, outdated, or unnecessary. 

· ISWCC has identified two sections to focus on eliminating:

· 1) 22-2718(4)(f) – eliminating Idaho OnePlan as the primary computer-based conservation planning process. This program was established in 2000 and gradually lost support from partners and the Commission since it was not very functional. The website was shut down on June 12, 2018 by the OnePlan Executive Committee. 

· 2) 22-2718(1) – “hereby established and created in the department of agriculture of the state of Idaho the Idaho state soil and water conservation commission”. ISWCC is examining to replace the Department of Agriculture with the Department of Water Resources, which may align with our conservation efforts and programs more directly and lead to greater government efficiencies. Conversations and stakeholder input are still ongoing. 

· Legislative ideas have to be submitted by the end of the FY (June)

· This process will likely continue into the next FY and the next Legislative Session. Stay tuned!

· WQPA

· Loretta and the WQPA ranking committee are currently going through 50 proposals that were submitted for a total of $2.9 million with approximately $1.16 million available from FY2026 appropriations and turnback funds. 

· Reviewing project proposals, a review of staff WQPA proposal rankings, and funding determinations will be made by the Commissioners at the June 16th Commission Meeting @ 9:00 AM PT. Feel free to Zoom in if you’re interested!

· https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87858755818?pwd=d70l9fOT4N19HZxtUconbpVzvIH6VY.1\
· Meeting ID: 878 5875 5818, Passcode: 201587

Upcoming To-Do’s

· District Survey

· This is an optional request of the Districts and not required, but it enables the Commission to measure performance in achieving specific goals in our Strategic Plan and we greatly value District participation. 

· If you choose to participate, please send the survey to DistrictReports@swc.idaho.gov email by July 31st.

· Financial & Match Reports

· All local funds, e.g., county appropriations, must be received (money must be deposited) by the Districts no later than June 30th
· A deposit slip or a bank statement will be required to verify the date local funds were deposited into your bank account

· Financial & Match Reports are due August 16th 

· If you have any questions feel free to reach out or review pages 16-18 & 25-28 of the Reference Manual for Districts: https://swc.idaho.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/2024_DIST_REF_MANUAL_12182024.pdf
Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

319 Grant Cycle – Working on applications to submit

Boat Stations – Open, and busy
Next on the agenda is the adoption policy for guests at the board meeting. This item will be brought forward to the July 2025 Agenda as an action item with Wes Evans, Treasurer/Secretary, writing up a plan to fit the board’s needs.  
Next on the agenda is discussion and action item to change the times and possibly the date of the monthly board meetings. This will be brought forward to the July 2025 Agenda, more discussions were needed.
Next on the agenda is the action item to approve the FY2025 – FY2026 district budget.  Wes Evans moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve the FY 2025-2026 budget.  MOTION PASSED.
Next on the agenda is the ongoing discussion about the boat stations. Karla Freeman, District Administrator, updated that there had been a response from Lloyd Knight, Deputy Director for ISDA. These responses are in reference to a proposal that was sent to several agencies from Mr. Sandy Podsaid, boat inspector.  In this response Lloyd said he could be available to meet board members on Friday June 20, 2025, at 9:00 am to discuss this ongoing issue.  Karla urged all board members to attend this meeting.  Joel Noland spoke on his idea of the efflux filtration system for each station; this is something he will need to address with Lloyd Knight. Mr Sandy Podsaid, ended the discussion with comments threatening the district that he will be reaching out to the attorney general’ office and the press as a whistle blower if the meeting with My Lloyd Knight do not produce some changes. 
Next on the agenda is discussion about the Modern Homesteading Conference and the need for board volunteers.  Karla Freeman, District Administrator, updated the Homesteading Conference and the need for volunteers.  Karla passed around the sign-up sheet and was able to fill all slots.

Next on the agenda was Art Collins, Landowner, to ask for a letter of support concerning his proposal of initiating and developing a comprehensive local land use plan to protect the Rathdrum Aquifer. Questions and discussions were had around the room.  This will be added to the agenda for July as an action item to allow the board members to re-read the proposal and give thought to this request. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 am.
